*  MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF IQAC 3" QUARTER

Today, on February 21, 2023, the third meeting of IQAC of this session was organized
in room number 139 of the college, in which IQAC members as well as SSR committee
members were invited, the following agenda was placed before the members.

Preparation of NAAC inspection:
Discussion on the Mock test result.
Filling of HQA

To upload SSR

Other issues
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After warm welcome by Dr Prashant Kumar Sharma, the convener IQAC, Principal of
the college and chairman of the IQAC committee Mr. Mahavir Singh told all the members
that after preparing the SSR report for the third round of NAAC, it was sent to the
Commissionerate College Education, Rajasthan, Jaipur and got the report examined by
them. Some suggestions were given which have been incorporated. Now this SSR report
has to be uploaded for NAAC inspection. This is the main point of today's meeting and
that is why the meeting has been called upon today.

SSR Committee Chairman Dr. A K Saxena and IQAC Coordinator Dr. Prashant Kumar
Sharma told that a mock test has been done on NAAC website, on the basis of which the
college gets B grading. After this, Dr. Saxena threw light on those points of mock test in
which our performance is going below the average standards.

Dr. Saxena told that the complete information about the add-on programs being run
in the college is not available to the SSR committee, that is why it has been shown zero
in the mock test. Upon this, Dr. Ravindra Budania and Dr. M M Shaikh said that the
correspondence courses running in the college campus, which are being run by Indira
Gandhi Open University, New Delhi and Vardhman Mahaveer Open University, Kota
should be included in the add-on course. They informed that the list of students who
belong to this college and are enrolled in the courses of both the above institutes will be
made available today.

br. Saxena also pointed out that the expenditure incurred by the college in last five
years on infrastructure expenditure was below average in the mock test. Upon this, the
principal, Shri Mahavir Singh suggested that the figure of expenditure should be re-
examined once again by adding the College Development Committee and the Boys Fund
to the total expenditure incurred in the college, because it does not seem correct after

seeing it prima facia.

Dr. Saxena also informed to the members about the below average percentage in the
mock test in research related data. By this Dr. Sumer Singh Khichad, Dr. Mahendra Kumar
Khardia, Dr. Saroj Harit and Dr. Prashant Kumar expressed dissatisfaction over the
research performance of the college. They said that there have been 75 faculty members
in the college in the last 5 years, those who are not currently in this college should be
contacted once again to get information of their research publications, as well as from
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the currently working faculty members of the college also and get the research related
data updated. By this we all are confident that our result regarding research &
puBlications would be definitely uplifts from below average.

Dr. Prashant Kumar Sharma said that to fill the 11QA, it would be necessary that the
letter of affiliation to university of all the undergraduate and postgraduate courses
running in the college be obtained from MGS university Bikaner. The Principal assured all
the members to get this affiliation letter soon from the university.

It was agreed by all the members in the meeting that the points in which our
performance has been below average in the mock test should be thoroughly scrutinized
once again by the SSR committee, thereafter the process of filling the IIQA should be
initiated. On this, the in charge of the SSR committee, Dr. A K Saxena, assured that the
points where there is scope for improvement will be soon updated. Agreeing on this, the
members unanimously authorized the SSR committee and the IQAC committee to take
further action for the inspection of NAAC.

The Principal of the college Mr. Mahavir Singh informed the members that two water
recharging points have been prepared in the campus. Similarly, for alternative energy
source, work order has been issued for 25 KW rooftop solar system, which will be
installed within 1 month and it will soon start functioning. The Annual Cultural Program
of the college “Sargam” is proposed on February 24 and 25, 2023, in which various co-
educational activities will be held and the: Annual Report of college will be read by the

principal.

Mr. Suresh Kumar, chairman of the NAAC committee urged the member of the
committee, Dr. Sher Mohammad, who was in charge of the second NAAC visit, to share
his experiences with the NAAC committee and to submit his useful suggestions for better
performance in the upcoming NAAC Assessment.

At the end of the meeting, IQAC Member Mr. Ashish Sharma thanked all the members
and expressed the hope that college will not leave any single stone unturned in the
upcoming assessment of NAAC to get a grade excelling the ones obtained in the previous

cycles.
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Following IQAC and SSR committee members were present in the meeting

(List enclosed)
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Principal IQAC Coordinator
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